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Memorandum 

To: Park Superintendents 

From: Assistant to the Director, Science and Technology 

Subject: AFFECTS OF VISITOR PAST EXPERIENCES ON RECREATIONAL 
PREFERENCES 

There is a growing body of data indicating that: 

• time available for leisure activities is decreasing; 

• two-worker households are finding it increasingly difficult 
to schedule extended vacations; 

• recreational use patterns are shifting toward more-frequent 
but shorter duration visits; and 

• there are a growing number of repeat visits to convenient 
and readily available local and regional recreation sites. 

This shift in leisure recreation patterns suggests that, over time, 
many park visitors can be expected to accumulate more hours of 
participation, develop better skills and build a higher level of 
experience in selected recreation activities. A relevant question 
then becomes: what significance might such a shift in recreation 
use patterns have with respect to the programs and the activities 
of the NPS. 

A social science project completed recently by the Southeast Region 
deals with one important aspect of this question.... namely, an 
examination of relationships that exist between a visitor's past 
participation or level of experience in a given recreation activity 
versus variables such as: attitudes toward environmental 
conditions; attitudes toward resource management issues and 
resource impacts; visitor behavior characteristics; the perceived 
need for various support facilities, services and programs; 
preferences concerning alternative recreational opportunities; and 
recreational experience outcome. 

United States Department of the Interior 



The results of the SERO study indicate that past experience does 
influence in a consistent fashion visitor recreational preferences 
as well as visitor perceptions of and reactions to recreational 
conditions. Specifically, this research indicates that the greater 
the past participation or experience level of the respondent the 
weaker the preference for support facilities, services and 
programs, and the greater the awareness of resource and 
environmental conditions. 

The message then is this: when we are addressing questions of how 
best to respond to visitor recreation needs during this period of 
changing visitation use patterns, we would be well-advised to 
consider not only the recreational interests of various user types 
(e.g. fisherman, boaters, rafters, water skiers) but also the 
extent of visitor past participation or their level of experience 
in activities of choice. By so doing, we will learn more about why 
different recreational preferences exist, and we also will develop 
a much better understanding of how many and what categories of 
visitors will stand to benefit by possible changes in our delivery 
of recreational services and programs. 

For those who may be interested, a copy of the SERO report can be 
requested from Dr. Francis Noe, Regional Sociologist, SERO (FTS-8-
841-4916). 

Richard H. Briceland 
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